
BULLETIN 
Term 1 Week 5 
Friday 1 March 2019 

 

Love your enemies.. 

 

I know there are few people who don’t like me... one of the first things you 

learn in Principal school is that you can please some of the people some 

of the time but you can’t please all of the people all of the time! 

 

And there are times when I say and do pretty dumb things which are far 

from endearing (and I humbly apologise to the crew at the Reject Shop 

for a poor effort a fortnight ago at being funny.) 

 

But I don’t feel like I have too many enemies. At least I hope not.... But I 

do know of one enemy that often pipes up with some pretty discouraging 

stuff. 

 

This enemy can often be heard saying that I’m lousy at something or that 

when I make a mistake I’m a loser. This enemy also encourages me to 

give up all too easily and sometimes to not even bother at all. 

 

Who is this enemy? 

 

It’s me. I’m my own worst enemy by the things I say to myself and the 

things I choose to believe. 

 

So this week’s bible verse on ‘loving your enemies’ I think speaks to any of 

us who think less of ourselves than God does. 2 Corinthians 6 says.... ‘But to 

you who are listening I say: Love your enemies, do good to those who 

hate you,  bless those who curse you, pray for those who mistreat you….’ 

 

When we recognise that we are often our own worst enemy this passage 

could become.... 

 

‘But to you who are listening I say: Love yourself, think well of yourself,  be 

a blessing to yourself, pray that you might love your self the way God 

loves you….’ 

 

Martin Luther King said that ‘love is the only thing that can turn an enemy 

into a friend.’ 

 

God’s love can change the way we see others and most importantly, the 

way we see ourselves. 

 

 

 

Daryl  

 

What’s on in Term 1 2019 

WEEK 6:  

Tues 5 March Shrove Tuesday  

Pancake day  

Weds 6, Thurs 7 & Fri 8 March  

 Year 3 Camp  

Thurs  After School Cricket 

for Yr 1 & 2 (selected) 

Fri 8 Mar Gymkhana Event 

(selected students)  

 Worship & Praise 9am  

 

WEEK 7:     

Mon 11 Mar  Adelaide Cup Public 

Holiday  

Fri 15 Mar Worship & Praise 9am  

Fri 15 Mar  Carers Picnic for F, 1, 2 

& 3’s after school  

Fri 15 Mar Wine & Cheese Night 

7.30-10.30pm 

 

WEEK 8: 

Mon 18 Mar Assembly 2.45pm with  

Year 4 

Fri 22 Mar Worship & Praise 9am  

Fri 22 Mar  Carers Picnic for Yr   

 4,5 & 6’s after school  

 

WEEK 9:  

Tues 26 & Thurs 28 Mar 

 Parent / Teacher Interviews 

Weds 27 Mar  Carers Cookie Day  

Fri 29 Mar Worship & Praise 9am 

 

WEEK 10:  

Weds  3 Apr Parent / Teacher  

 Interviews 

Thurs 4 & Fri 5 April  

  Year 2 Camp  

Friday 5 Apr Worship & Praise 9am 

 

 

WEEK 11:  

Thurs 11 Apr Carers Sausage Lunch 

Day  

Fri 12 Apr Worship & Praise  9am 

 

End of Term 1 

  

TERM 1 SCHOOL HOLIDAYS  

 

 

TERM 2 RETURNS MONDAY 29 APRIL  

 

 11 Lyndoch Road Gawler East SA 5118 

 T:  (08) 8522 5740 

 E:  mail@ilsg.sa.edu.au 

 W: www.ilsg.sa.edu.au 



 

     

WORSHIP & PRAISE 

Fridays at 9am in Taikondi  

All welcome.   

Stay for a cjuppa and chat 

afterwards.   

 

Next Friday 8 March W&P is 

with Mrs Bayha 

 

Friday 15  March W&P is 

with Mrs Chamberlain  

 

ASSEMBLY  

Mondays at 2.45pm in 

Taikondi  in week 4 and  8.  

All welcome. 

 

Week 8  is presented by 

Year 4 students.    

 

 

 

UNIFORM SHOP OPEN DAYS 

 

Mondays at 8.30 to 9.15am  

and  

Fridays at 3.00 to 3.45pm 

 

Or by appt with the office.   

 

SECONDHAND UNIFORM 

SHOP OPEN DAYS  

 

Tuesdays 8.30-9.15am and 

Weds  3.00 to 3.30pm   

 

If you have clip hangers 

please donate. 

 

Term 2 is just around the 

corner.  Don’t forget to 

plan your winter uniform 

requirements.   

 

Year 2 girls and boys will 

need the formal winter 

uniform for the first time.   

 

HATS 

Don’t forget  

NO HAT NO OUTSIDE PLAY  
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SHROVE TUESDAY - PANCAKE DAY - TUESDAY 5 MARCH  

Parents and Students please come and join us for pancakes on Tuesday morning as 

you arrive for school between 8am  - 9am   

• Outside between the admin & year 6 building 

• Thanks P&F for making the pancake batter  

• Thanks to Gawler Lutheran Community for cooking  

• Those with gluten and egg allergies are catered for with an appropriate 

alternative 'shake and bake' mix on the day.  

• iGOSH students will have an opportunity too at 8am  

 

Shrove Tuesday refers to the last day before Ash Wednesday and is the last day 

before the period of Easter known as Lent. Traditionally Shrove Tuesday was a day for 

gluttonous celebrations to use up luxurious foods that many people would forgo 

during the Christian season of Lent. 

The ingredients for pancakes can be seen to symbolise four points of significance at 

this time of year:   Eggs ~ Creation    Flour ~ The staff of life 

  Salt ~ Wholesomeness  Milk ~ Purity 

 

JUNIOR YOUTH   

• For Students in Year 4, 5 & 6  every Thursday 4.00 to 5.30pm 

• In room 6 (Old OHSC room) with Emma Lange (LSO – Youth Ministry).   

• This is free and a snack is supplied.   

• Children experience activities like games, cooking, sport, plus a time for devotion 

and learning about God and developing their Faith.   

• Between 3.30-4pm students can go home and return or meet Emma in room 6 at 

3.30pm for a pre Youth Activity.   

• If your child attends iGOSH on Thursdays they can attend Youth instead.  

Please email Katrina Ponte your consent.  

 

PARENTS AND FRIENDS GROUP NEWS  

At the first meeting held on 7 Feb the new committee were appointed.   

Lauren Baptiste  - Chair              Candice Maidment  - Vice Chair 

Brooke Cochrane  -  Secretary Sam Platten  -  Treasurer  

We thank our team of members for their time and commitment to help our school.  

 

NEXT P&F MEETING  

• Thursday 21 March at the new Gawler Civic Centre.   Meet at 6.30pm for a tour of 

the new centre, followed by the meeting at 7pm. 

• P&F welcome new parents to come along, support the school, help the children, 

make new friends and plan some exciting events for 2019.  Such events will 

include Wine and Cheese Night, Disco, Quiz Night, Movie Night.    

  

WINE AND CHEESE NIGHT  - supported by the P&F  

• Friday 15 March 7.30pm-10.30pm  

• $5.00 / person  - includes a selection of cheese platters plus selected drinks 

available for sale. 

• A cozy evening to socialise with friends and listen to live music. 

Please note this is a child free night in Taikondi at Immanuel. 

• We hope you can join us.    Please RSVP by Wednesday 13 March 

 

CLASS CARERS GROUP NEWS   

We thank and welcome Leanne King, Donna Lyall and Jen Melville as our Class Carer 

Coordinators for 2019.     Each class has also been designated a carer.  Their names 

and photos are displayed on the door of each classroom.    

 

CARERS GROUP PICNICS  

• These have been organised as the “start of year get-togethers”, held at  

Clonlea Park after school for students and parents from 3.45pm to 5.00pm   

• Foundation, Year 1, 2 & 3 on Friday 15 March  

• Year 4, 5 & 6  on Friday 22 March   

 

 



IMMANUEL SCHOOL GAWLER AND ZION PRESCHOOL GAWLER  

 

• Notice of 2019 Association / AGM  Meeting is Tuesday 12th March  2019 

Starting at 7pm at Zion Preschool Gawler (Cowan Street)  

 

 

PERFORMANCE APPRAISAL FOR PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT 

 

A PROCESS FOR PRINCIPALS OF LUTHERAN SCHOOLS.  

Appraisal is an important part of quality management as it allows strengths to be affirmed 

and areas of concern to be addressed. All Lutheran school principals undertake such 

reviews every three years and in the coming weeks we will be going through the process for 

our Principal, Daryl Trigg. 

 

The survey will be administered by the Lutheran Education SA/NT/WA.  The survey will be an 

on-line survey in which all families can participate, forwarded by email, and the results will be 

anonymous.  Your support of this process will be greatly appreciated and if you have any 

questions please don’t hesitate to raise them. 

 

Thanks        Brenton Lange  (Chair of Council) 

  

 

STUDENT ADDRESS SURVEY   

Attached to this newsletter is a letter from the Australian Government  -  Department of 

Education and Training department regarding the 2019 Student Residential Address 

collection which our school needs to submit by 18 March.   

 

 

2019 IMMANUEL FAMILY DATA BASE CHECK FORM / STUDENT MEDICAL DETAILS FORM / PHOTO 

CONSENT  

• An orange form was posted to families at the end of last year.    Some families have not 

yet returned them.   

• The form was important as it confirmed contact details, emails, student medical 

information and consent for Photos to be taken and used for newsletters, newspapers, 

media and advertising.   

• It would be helpful if you can return these forms ASAP to the office.    

 

 

ENROLMENTS 2020 

• If you have a sibling due to start school in 2020 please ensure you have their enrolment 

form lodged in the front office.   

• Enrolment confirmation letters for 2020 will be posted to families soon.  

 

 

ARRIVING LATE / LEAVING EARLY 

• The school day starts at 8.50am with the roll call at 9am.   

• If your child arrives to class after 9am they are considered late and will possibly be 

marked absent, unless they are signed in at the front office.  

• The school day ends at 3.25pm with a teacher on duty at each gate until  approx 

3.40pm.   

• If you are picking up your child early please remember to report to the office first, and 

whilst you sign them out in the register, the office staff will call your child to the office for 

collection.   

• A note to the teacher in the morning is really helpful.   

• If you are phoning ahead, please don’t phone too early as messages can get delayed 

by other duties.     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

iGOSH INFO  
 

Coordinator:  Katrina Ponte  

Open hours:   7.00am to 8.30am 

and 3.25pm to 6.00pm 

Where: Senior Unit Kitchen  

Entrance:  Via Lyndoch Rd gate or 

Daly Street carpark gate  

Fees & Bookings: 

Information on the website.    

CCS approved  

Contact:  katrinap@ilsg.sa.edu.au   

                8522 5740 / 0447 661 555 

 

Permanent Bookings are to be 

made before the Friday cut off 

(2.00pm) for the week ahead. 

 

Casual Bookings are made during 

the week of the required booking 

(after the Friday cut-off) and will be 

charged accordingly. 

 

Bookings will remain active for 

parents to book, change or 

cancel, except for during the week 

they are booked for.  In this case 

you need to email, message or ring 

iGOSH. 

 

Child Care Subsidy/ iGOSH Accts 

We cannot generate any invoices 

at the moment until our CCS 

approval is finished and everything 

has changed over to our new 

service.  Once it is all finalised the 

CCS will be back dated and 

families will receive their benefits.  

 

Note to families who currently 

receive child care subsidies 

You do not need to make any 

changes or cancellations to your 

current applications for 

government subsidies.  You will 

receive a link in your ‘mygov 

account’ which you can activate 

and then adjust to nominate iGOSH 

as the provider for OSHC. 

 

Remember NO HAT NO PLAY.  

Please remember your school 

hat or have another one 

packed in your bag for 

iGOSH.  

 

APRIL VACATION CARE 

PROGRAM 

A planner for the upcoming 

holiday period will be 

available on Monday and 

bookings can then be made 

online as from Tuesday 5 

March.   
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IMMANUEL’S ROCK STAR AT GAWLER  FRINGE  

• If you managed to make it to the Gawler Fringe the other weekend you may have seen 

our Mr Hueppauff playing with the band named Schneeblys .     It comprised of music 
school teachers from many local schools.   Our school’s music tutors Shane and Zed were in 

it too.    

• Congratulations to past Immanuel students Emily Suter, Georgia Mannion and Liam 

Halford who have done well with their musical talents and performed at the Fringe too.   

• Mr Hueppauff is wanting to enter a group or two of Immanuel students into this years 

Balaklava Eisteddfod  which is being held  2nd, 3rd & 4th August 2019.  If you have an 

interest please let your class teacher or Mr Hueppauff know soon.     
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CURRICULUM - TERM 1 2019  
The IB Primary Years Program run at Immanuel Gawler places a great deal of emphasis on 

learning through inquiry and students taking an active role in their learning.  Some of our 

classes have already had an opportunity to take their learning outside the school grounds 

and more excursions are planned in the coming weeks. 

 

YEAR 2 UNIT OF INQUIRY & EXCURSION TO ADELAIDE OVAL  

Central idea:    Community needs influence the design and 

management of spaces 

Lines of inquiry: 

• The features of spaces 

• The significance of different spaces 

• How communities design spaces for different 

purposes 

• Our Year 2 students began looking at this unit by building a blue 
bot city for their blue bot robots, thinking about what sorts of spaces 
the community might need and how they would design these.   

• On Wednesday 27 February they had an exciting excursion visiting 

Adelaide Oval.  They looked at all the different functions the 
oval serves and all the design features that have been included 
to meet the needs of the people who use it.   

• They have also had an opportunity to put together some 
designs for a bush tucker garden for submission to the 
Natural Resource Management Board, who are looking at a 
funding application from the school. 

It’s fantastic to see students’ learning so closely tied to real world 
applications. 

GAWLER ENVIRONMENT 

CENTRE PHOTOGRAPHIC 

COMPETITION 2019 
 

The theme is  

“Native Creatures and Critters 

from Gawler, Barossa & Lower 

North Regions.”  

The categories include 

invertebrates, reptiles and 

amphibians, and native birds 

and mammals in the age 

divisions of 13 years and under; 

14 to 17 years; & over 18 years. 

Prizes will be awarded  

for each category. 

 

Final Date for Submissions:  

Wed 13 March 2019 

 

For more information and an 

entry form please go to  
http://
www.gawlerenvironmentcentre.
org.au/nature-photography-
competition/ 

 

 

MESSY CHURCH  
 

Sunday 31 March  

4-6pm  
at Immanuel Church 

Cnr 2nd and 7th St  

Gawler South 

 

Theme is “Messy Easter”. 

Fun for kids and families 

of all ages. 

 

Experiencing church 

together!  
 

Contact Joanne Chamberlain 

for more information 

0466 400 907 
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YEAR 6 - UNIT OF INQUIRY & EXCURSION “HOW WELL DO YOU KNOW GAWLER?”     
 

Our Year 6 students had the chance to get a sneak preview of their year’s units of 

inquiry when they took part in a scavenger hunt based around all the units they will 

cover for 2019.  As part of their day’s experiences, they also had a chance to visit the 

new Gawler Civic Centre and to try out some new sports.     

 

Lily and James have provided a report on their day: 

 

YEAR 6 EXCURSION 

On Friday15 February 2019 we went on an excursion around Gawler. We did a 

photographic scavenger hunt, played lawn bowls, had fun playing tennis and went 

on a tour of the new Civic Centre. It was a great day. 

 

SCAVENGER HUNT 

All the things we photographed linked to our Unit of Inquiry in some way.  Some of the 

interesting things we found were The Flying Fox in Lesley’s shop, a cup of flour from a 

bakery and an electric car charging!   Some of us even had a chance meeting with  

Mr Tony Piccolo. 

 

TENNIS and LAWN BOWLS 

For tennis and lawn bowls the year six’s split into our separate classes to do the activities.  In 

lawn bowls we separated into groups of 5 and had fun figuring out how to get the ball to 

hit the kitty. In tennis we had free time to experiment playing tennis. 

 

CIVIC CENTRE  

We had a tour of the new Gawler Civic Centre.    We got to see the new Youth space and 

much more. We also went on the balcony and got to learn more about the aboriginal 

culture. 

 

We learnt that there are lots of things to do in Gawler.  It was a great day! 

iPAD BOOT CAMP 

• Students in Years 4 to 6 have been working through their iPad boot camp in preparation for taking responsibility for an 

iPad.  They have been learning about the features of their iPads and about digital citizenship and positive online 

behaviours. 

 

CYBER SAFETY:   

• Please be aware of a disturbing internet character we have been made aware of this morning, which has been 

targeting young children while using YouTube for Children on the internet.  Please Google “Momo” if you would like to 

familiarise yourself more with this. 
 

PREMIER’S READING CHALLENGE 

• The Premier’s Reading Challenge has commenced for 2019.  Students in Years 4 to 6 will soon be provided with record 

sheets, while students in Years F – 3 will complete the challenge as a class. 

• To complete the challenge, students are required to read eight books from the PRC list and another four of their own 

choice. 

• You can access the PRC booklist at the following link: http://www.premiersreadingchallenge.sa.edu.au/prc/pages/

staff/printbooklist/?reFlag=1  

http://www.premiersreadingchallenge.sa.edu.au/prc/pages/staff/printbooklist/?reFlag=1
http://www.premiersreadingchallenge.sa.edu.au/prc/pages/staff/printbooklist/?reFlag=1


 

FAMILY NIGHT FUN!  
 

We had over 300 parents / kids join us last Friday 22 February after school for our annual Family Night.   

 

The kids had fun playing games on the bottom oval and getting Mr Semmler wet with the sponge 

throw. 

 

The food was great!    The burgers and sausages were served by our P&F group.   

Nachos were made with the help of our Stephanie Alexander Kitchen Garden Crew. 

Delicious desserts were made by our Carers Group.    

Games and drinks were set up and coordinated by our team of staff.   

Thank you to everyone!  

 

If you missed out on this fun social evening …….. well, there is always next year!  
 

 

 



Sunday 17 March 
1:30 pm – 4:00 pm 

 
85 Mawson Lakes Blvd 
Mawson Lakes  
South Australia 5095  
 
E-mail   admin@endeavour.sa.edu.au 
 
Telephone   08 8368 3311 

IMMANUEL BASKETBALL TEAM  -  GIRLS / 
BOYS  

 
If you are looking for something to do and want to 

try Basketball - register your  
Expression of Interest via this link.   

https://goo.gl/forms/7I4W3pXBdjNPCcF52 

mailto:admin@endeavour.sa.edu.au
https://goo.gl/forms/7I4W3pXBdjNPCcF52


 

 

 

GAWLER HOCKEY CLUB  
 

RECRUITING NOW Junior & Senior Players   
No experience necessary  

 
FREE Come’n’try Evening for Juniors  

(5-12 year olds) 
 

Wed 20 & 27 March 2019 5-6pm 
at our home ground Karbeethan Reserve 

Angle Vale Road, Evanston Gardens 
 

For more info Please visit our website 
www.Gawlerhockeyclub.com  

or contact Lisa Johnson 0419 110 725.  

http://www.Gawlerhockey


 
 

 
 

For parents/guardians of students:  
2019 Student Residential Address and Other Information collection notice  

This notice is from the Australian Government Department of Education and Training (the department), to advise you that the 
department has requested that your child’s school provide a statement of addresses, in accordance with the Australian Education 
Regulation 2013 (Cth) (Regulation).  
A statement of addresses contains the following information about each student at the school:  

• Student residential address (not student names)  

• Student level of education (i.e. whether the student is a primary or secondary student)  

• Student boarding school status (i.e. whether the student is boarding or a day student)  

• Names and residential addresses of students’ parent(s) and/or guardian(s)  
Schools generate a record number for each student for the purposes of this collection, which is also provided to the department.  
 
Purpose of the collection  
This collection is routinely used to inform Commonwealth school education policy, and to help ensure that Commonwealth funding 
arrangements for non-government schools are based on need, and are fair and transparent.  
On 20 September 2018 the Government announced that it will implement a new, improved capacity to contribute methodology 
used in the calculation of the Commonwealth’s needs-based funding arrangements for non-government schools. This follows a 
review of the existing socio-economic status (SES) score methodology by the National School Resourcing Board. Further information 
about the review and the Government’s response can be found here: https://www.education.gov.au/review-socio-economic-status-
ses-score-methodology 
The information collected in the statement of addresses will be used to refine the new capacity to contribute methodology and may 
also be used in school funding calculations from 2020.  
 
Use and disclosure of personal information  
Your personal information is protected by law, including the Privacy Act 1988 (Cth). Any use and disclosure of your personal 
information relating to the statement of addresses will occur in accordance with the Regulation.  
Your personal information may be used by the department, or disclosed to the Australian Bureau of Statistics (ABS), for the purposes 
of SES score policy development, reviewing SES score methodology, calculating SES scores, Commonwealth school education policy 
development (including school funding), or where it is otherwise required or authorised by law.  
 
For example, your personal information may be provided to the ABS for statistical and research purposes, which includes data 
integration projects such as the Multi-Agency Data Integration Project (MADIP). Further information on the MADIP can be found 
here:  
http://www.abs.gov.au/websitedbs/D3310114.nsf/4a256353001af3ed4b2562bb00121564/9099c77cb979d558ca258198001b27a0/
$FILE/MADIP%20iPIA_2018.pdf 
The department may, from time to time, carry out audits of school submissions. In the event of an audit, contracted auditors may 
seek to compare a school’s statement of addresses with student enrolment information held by the school. These contractors will 
not use the information for any other purpose.  
The department may also be required to disclose your personal information to its service providers, including the Australian 
Government Department of Jobs and Small Business, for the purposes of the provision of information and communications 
technology (ICT) support services to the department.  
 
What do you need to do?  
You are not required to do anything. Your school is responsible for providing the requested details to the department, however, you 
may wish to ensure that your school has the most up-to-date and correct details for your family.  
Contacts for further information  
Your school can provide additional information about the process of the address collection.  
If you have any further questions regarding the collection, you can contact the department by:  

• Email: seshelpdesk@education.gov.au  

• Phone (free call): SES helpdesk on 1800 677 027 (Option 4)  
 
The department’s privacy policy is available on the department’s website at www.education.gov.au. The privacy policy contains 
information about:  

• how individuals can access and seek correction of the personal information held by the department;  

• how complaints about breaches of the Privacy Act 1988 (Cth) can be made; and  

• how the department will deal with these complaints.  

https://www.education.gov.au/review-socio-economic-status-ses-score-methodology
https://www.education.gov.au/review-socio-economic-status-ses-score-methodology
http://www.abs.gov.au/websitedbs/D3310114.nsf/4a256353001af3ed4b2562bb00121564/9099c77cb979d558ca258198001b27a0/$FILE/MADIP%20iPIA_2018.pdf.
http://www.abs.gov.au/websitedbs/D3310114.nsf/4a256353001af3ed4b2562bb00121564/9099c77cb979d558ca258198001b27a0/$FILE/MADIP%20iPIA_2018.pdf.
mailto:seshelpdesk@education.gov.au

